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September 6, 2022
Elmer Fudd
Bob’s Hardware
955 N 2000 W

Hamburg, UT 81111
Dear Elmer,
Thank you for allowing us to use your facility as part of our training exercise. Everything about your facility; the location, the minor violations, your friendly staff and more, made it the perfect venue for this portion of our exercise. As part of this exercise we have completed a fire safety inspection of your facility. The following are the violations found that need to be addressed and corrected:

1. No address on building. According to the 2018 International Fire Code (IFC) 505.1 New and existing buildings shall be provided with approved address identification. The address identification shall be legible and placed in a position that is visible from the street or road fronting the property.  Address identification characters shall contrast with their background. Address numbers shall be Arabic numbers or alphabetical letters. Numbers shall not be spelled out.  Each character shall be not less than 4 inches (102 mm) high with a minimum stroke width of 1/2 inch.  Please provide address located by front entrance so that it is visible from the street.

2. Exit signs not illumination.  IFC 1013.1 states that exit signs shall be internally or externally illuminated.  Exit signs shall be illuminated at all times.  To ensure continued illumination for a duration of not less than 90 minutes in case of primary power loss. 

3. Fire extinguisher obstructed at front door, north central area, receiving, and upstairs office.  IFC 906.6 Portable fire extinguishers shall not be obstructed or obscured from view. In rooms or areas in which visual obstruction cannot be completely avoided, means shall be provided to indicate the locations of extinguishers.
4. I noticed during our inspection that you had a fire burning in your back lot.  IFC 307.2 indicates that a permit shall be obtained from the fire code official in accordance with IFC 105.6 prior to kindling a fire.  IFC 307.4 The location for open burning shall not be less than 50 feet from any structure, and provisions shall be made to prevent the fire from spreading to with 50 feet of any structure.  IFC 307.5 Open burning shall be constantly attended until the fire is extinguished.
5. You will need to obtain a permit from our Fire Prevention Office before any further burning occurs.  IFC 307.5 You will also be required to someone constantly attending the fire and a way to extinguish the fire once you are completed. 
6. While doing our recent Fire Inspection of your new remodel we noticed that you had several painted sprinkler heads.  According to NFPA 25 and IFC 901.4 "Painted sprinkler or cover plates are prohibited unless painted at the factory.  They cannot be cleaned of paint and they will need to be replaced."  You can contact your fire sprinkler contractor to help resolve this matter.
We will stop by in two weeks from date of inspection.  If violation is corrected sooner, you can call for a re-inspection.

If you have any further instructions, feel free to call my office.

Sincerely,

Fire Marshal Scott Spencer

Utah Fire Department

cc: File


